# EAST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD

## **September 28, 2011**

The East Lampeter Township Parks and Recreation Board met on Wednesday, September 28, 2011 at the Township Office, 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. The meeting was called to order by Conrad Kasperson, Chair with the following present: Diane Tyson, John Lamparter, Chris Chretien, Jim Everhart, Charlie Thomas and Ralph Hutchison.

The minutes were approved by a motion from Jim Everhart seconded by John Lamparter.

#### **Reports:**

The Parks survived the flooding with little damage.

Charlie Thomas reported that East Lampeter Parks is competitive with the pricing of rental pavilions at nearby parks.

The lighting is still not ready to bid and will not be put in this year. The project would roll into next year and the funds allocated could be combined with resources in the 2012 budget. This could include other things needed that were not in the 2011 budget.

The Neuhauser Homestead and the relationship at Flory Park were reviewed for new Park Board members.

### **Old Business:**

The Park Board needs a written ADA policy for the parks. Conrad Kasperson suggested the accessibility policy be included in the overall park board policy.

Chris Chretien agreed to be the Little League liaison.

# **Updates:**

Volunteers from Willow Valley will stain all the park bollards at Flory and Lafayette Parks.

The new trees have been planted at the new fence line at Lafayette Park. Arborvitaes and trees will be planted at the new fire company in early October.

Shade trees will also be planted in the Lafayette playground area.

Motion to adjourn at 7:40pm.

Respectfully submitted, Diane Tyson Board Secretary